
Rothbury Traditional Music Festival 2014 

Minutes of meeting held 16th April 2014, 7pm, Queens Head Hotel 

 

Present: Barry Chalk (BC - Chair), Charlie Gale (CG), Jean Tocker ( JT), Caroline Dawson (CD), Jules 

Dowson (JD), Carole Murray (CM), Mary Bathgate (MB), Lynn Tocker (LT), Krista Tocker (KT). 

1. Welcome and Apologies: Thomson Bathgate (TB) sent apologies. 

2. Minutes of previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 

Matters arising from the minutes: 

BC informed the committee that the Irish Night had been well received.  MB (on behalf of 

TB) provided details on income and expenditure for the Irish Night as follows: 

Income: Tickets (advance) - £390, Tickets (door) - £115, Raffle - £184, Bar - £664.23 

Expenditure: Band - £300, Venue - £103, License - £20, Drinks - £557.79 

Although not yet finalised, the evening has raised approximately £500 for Festival funds.  CM 

suggested festival T-Shirts could have been sold that night however JT made the point there 

were very few left.  The remainder will be sold at the May Street Fair and it is hoped that a 

funding source for the purchase of more T-Shirts can be sourced in time for 2014 festival. 

LT raised the fact that the planned St Andrews fundraiser was likely to fall on the same day 

as the Rothbury Christmas Lights switch on, therefore it was hoped to improve attendance 

and support at both events.  KT suggested having a joint fundraising approach. 

LT wished to point out that she felt that the Jubilee Hall charges were rather expensive 

given the fact that no-one provides guidance on heating, lighting etc. for the venue and 

there is an additional license charge. CM and CG suggested a discussion with the Hall 

committee.  JT said TB should have a copy of the Hall agreement and LT suggested checking 

it to find out what the costs cover. 

BC has spoken with CADS regarding the ceilidh band and has indicating that in principal it 

would be ok, however some scheduling would need to take place so that all children were 

not committed every night. 

No feedback regarding Pipe Band recruitment and posters to date. 

CM wished to point out that dwindling numbers of Neilston Pipe Band members at the 

Festival should be reflected in their payment. 

3.  Funding/budget update 

MB confirmed the accounts as follows; 

- Current: £5041.50, Poetry: £2393, Savings: £105, Ceilidh Band: £1725 



Members of the committee had compiled a list of possible funding sources including: 

Community Chest, Fidelio, 3 Valleys, National Parks and Northumberland Uplands.  A variety 

of elements could be submitted but a decision needed to be made regarding which funding 

source to target for which element for the best chances of success – ranging from 

performers accommodation, venues, poetry book, banners, t-shirts etc.  BC and JD are to 

schedule a meeting with Ruth Dickenson at Northumberland National Park to kickstart an 

initial application which would help with subsequent applications to other possible funding 

sources. 

 

4.  Festival 2014 

LT confirmed all bookings had been made (including accommodation), flyers were due at the 

end of the month and Border Events ad had been placed.  LT had shared the request for 

volunteers via Facebook and Twitter. 

LT wished to confirm details of Festival 2014 schedule of events for the Programme as this 

would need to be submitted for printing by the beginning of May.  The following was agreed 

by the committee: 

BC to write Chairman’s welcome. 

CM to source an article from her father on 60 years of Rothbury Highland Pipeband.  CG 

suggested asking George Nixon for old photographs. 

CG would approach the Congregational Gallery regarding a singing workshop from 10-12 on 

Festival Saturday. 

The Children’s Competitions would now take place in the Church from 9.30-12.30 followed 

by miscellaneous instruments (now to also include whistle, recorder and flute) from 1pm. 

The Northumbrian Pipers would be housed in the Dovecot Room of the Jubilee Hall due to 

Rothbury First School not being available. 

Original Composition Tune would be moved to the Church programme. 

The Pipe Band would be asked to play at 12 to enable the Outdoor Stage to get underway 

earlier. 

An MC was required for the church concert 6-8pm. 

Tomlinson’s are to hold an informal session on the Saturday Night. 

ALL COMMITTEE to consider a jobs timetable for Festival Saturday as LT and JT expressed 

concerns over being over-committed on the day.  CG pointed out that this would highlight 

gaps and areas where extra help would be needed. *To be discussed at meeting in May. 

 



A discussion took place regarding ticket prices, the following was agreed by all members of 

the committee present: 

Friday: 

Ceilidh - £7.50 (family ticket £20) 

Umoja Gaelica in church - £10 

Saturday: 

Church concert - £6 

Mart - £12 

Childrens tickets would be offered at half price if requested. 

Saturday workshops - £3.50 

Competition spectator - £1 (to include hand stamp to allow access to all comps on the day) 

CG agreed to arrange for suitable signage to be erected for The Mart. 

 

5.  A.O.B. 

CM had spoken to Sarah of the Newcastle House regarding Festival support and not booking 

‘clashing acts’ that would deter Festival sessions taking place during the weekend.  Sarah 

said she would bear this in mind for the weekend. 

LT and BC suggested approaching the pubs and suggesting they advertise possible “session 

rooms” where appropriate.  CD to speak with Terry at Queens and CM to speak with Sarah. 

LT has spoken with Railway who have open mic night on Festival Friday and Outdoor stage 

on Festival Saturday.  Railway have agreed to hold a collection bucket throughout the 

weekend. 

CG had sent in road closure paperwork however was going away for a number of weeks.  BC 

agreed to answer any queries that arose during his absence. 

JT had received a phonecall from a new member of staff at the Journal quoting full priced 

advertising for the Festival.  LT will get in touch to explain the discounted arrangements 

from previous year in the hope that more affordable advertising space might be secured. 

LT briefed the committee regarding an email received from David Clouston about a possible 

winter fundraising event in Newcastle.  Committee were enthusiastic though logistics were 

unclear at this stage. To be discussed at a future meeting. 

6.  Next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday 21st May, 7pm, Queens Head Hotel. 

Further meeting dates agreed as follows:  18th June. 


